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(continued on page 3) 

On the Journey 

+As we move back into ordinary time and green vestments/decorations, we also find 
ourselves having some very special feasts (“solemnities”) on these Sundays to       
remind us of important aspects and beliefs of our faith.  Today is one of those special 
days: the solemnity of The Most Holy Trinity.  
     The greatest love story of all time is the story of our salvation.  God, despite all 
our sins, has such great love for us that He is unwilling to leave us in our sinfulness.  
And as today’s Gospel reminds us, He was willing to sacrifice his only Son so that we 
might be raised from the death of sin and come to share in his life of communal love. 
This solemnity celebrates that life of communal love.  For God is one God, in three 
persons – Father, Son, and Holy Spirit – whose relationship is one of complete self-
gift and outpouring of love.  In other words, God is not a being who loves; God is love 
itself! 
     That God is greater than we can ever know and yet is also one who revealed     
himself to us in his Son is truly something to celebrate.  For the God who is          
transcendent – above all things – is also immanent: present to all things.  He invites 
us to relationship with Him; to seek more and know more and to open our hearts 
and minds to how He reveals himself to us. 
     So today’s celebration is actually a double celebration; we celebrate what God has 
revealed and we accept the invitation to know Him more, and to find joy and        
fulfillment in that knowing.   
     As the fundamental mystery of faith, it permeates our identity and prayer.  Think 
of how at Mass we invoke the Trinity in several ways:  from the initial sign of the 
cross to the Gloria to the opening prayer (which is addressed to the Father but 
offered through Jesus Christ in the unity of the Holy Spirit…one God, forever and 
ever.  Then we profess our creed which sets out what we believe about the oneness 
of God, and yet a God who is Father, Son, and Spirit.  And, of course, in the central 
act of the Mass, we will ask the Father to send the Spirit so that our bread and wine 
might become for us the Body and Blood of Christ, his Son.  Our faith is Trinitarian! 
     Here we have three divine persons who in the words of the creed are 
“consubstantial” – eternal – each to be adored and glorified, and yet, one God.  
Within the Trinity there is such a perfect relationship that they are fully united in 
every way – no boundaries or separations except that they are not the same person.  
Everything that belongs to one belongs to the other, and yet each is not the same as 
the other. 
     By celebrating the Trinity, we recall God’s invitation to us to be in relationship 
with Him.  We are reminded that God loves each of us and wills only our good; that 
this love is so real that Christ was actually willing to die for us; and that the Spirit is 
the gift of the Father and the Son to us, to remain present among us.  The Holy Spirit 
teaches and reminds us of that Trinitarian love, strengthening and consoling us in 
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On The Journey (continued from page 1) 

times of challenge and trial, and empowering us to be disciples in a troubled world.  That is why we call upon the Holy Spirit in a 
special way to help each one of us “unleash the Gospel” in the unique ways that you and I might be called to do so – all working 
together to build up the body of Christ, his Church here on earth. 
     If we are being honest, we will never fully know – in this world – how and why God loves us so much or why He has chosen to 
make us his sons and daughters.  So let us today just simply revel in that divine love and that holy identity.  Let it flow over us like a 
great wave – empowering us to live as faithful disciples in this time and place! 
 

+On Pentecost, the Archbishop announced that there would be a complete renewal of structures of our parishes in the               
Archdiocese to make them radically “mission-oriented” in line with the unfolding of the Synod 16 goal of  truly changing our       
activities from maintenance-oriented to mission-oriented.  Our goal is to make our parishes places where individuals and families 
can encounter Jesus anew, grow as disciples, and be equipped to be witnesses to the risen Lord. 
     The current health and economic crises have accelerated the process of renewing the way our parishes are organized and    
structured.  It is clear that we need a new model for going on mission that takes into account the reduced material resources we 
have, as well as the increasing shortage of priests. 
     Over the next two years, all parishes of the AoD will join other parishes in new groupings called “families of parishes.”  Families 
of parishes are groups of parishes, generally 3 to 6, sharing resources to advance the mission, including having multiple priests and 
deacons serving the family of parishes. This new model will allow the priests, deacons, and lay staff associated with each parish to 
better share their gifts and talents with the whole family of parishes.   
     This will be a significant change of the way our parishes are currently structured, but a necessary step in our missionary        
transformation.  Just like the early Church and the missionary activity of the early apostles, the transition to this new structure will 
require cooperation with the Holy Spirit, a spirit of collaboration and innovation, and confidence in God who continues to lead us in 
our mission to unleash the Gospel in our part of the vineyard.  It is putting into place a plan to continue unleashing the Gospel    
despite their being fewer resources available – both human and material.  And instead of waiting till the situation becomes a 
“crisis,” the approach we wish to take is to plan and move forward into a dynamic, thought-out, and enriching environment in 
which we can live and spread the faith! 
     Will this all happen at once?  Certainly not, but I want you all to be aware of what is going on with our local church in Detroit.  
The church was/is already facing many challenges, including a shortage of priests, and given the current pandemic, the time-table 
for this kind of forward planning just seemed to make sense for us to tackle over the next couple years.  I will make sure that our 
community here at St. Andrew is kept abreast of where we are heading….and help us actively participate in the planning for our 
future as Church, as missionary disciples for Jesus!  (I guess I also tell you this since I am on one of the committees to plan on how 
to do the “mission-support” elements of such a plan!)  May the Holy Spirit continue to guard and guide us on our journey! 
 

+This coming week, our people in RCIA will finally celebrate their sacraments of initiation!  (Yeah!)  Please keep them all in your 
prayers as they join us on a journey of a lifetime.  I thank Susan Kowalski and her leadership under such difficult circumstances this 
year, and the entire staff for helping our brothers and sisters in coming to know more about the Lord and his Catholic Church. 
 

+Well we made it back into church – finally!  Amen, Alleluia!  As Fr. Tom mentioned, Pentecost was an appropriate day to re-open 
the church for weekend liturgy.  For the most part, things went pretty smooth; it might just take a little time to get used to things.  
And as our “lived experience” under the different conditions we have pointed out, there might be a need for some modifications to 
how things are being handled.  I thank you for your cooperation, especially with wearing a mask and social distancing                        
appropriately.  Let us know of any suggestions to help matters; contact Nikki with helpful ideas.  Your continued financial support 
will help us keep things going in the areas of payroll and bills, so I encourage your sacrificial giving during this time as much as     
possible! 
 

+My health improvements are moving ever-so-slowly, but in the right direction.  I can’t tell you how many doctors I am seeing, and 
it is a challenge at times to juggle ever-changing “virtual appointments!”  I had one doctor just give up on them and tell us all that 
we need to make an appointment to see him live and in person!  I like that, but it can be difficult in arranging rides and multiple 
other meetings.  Hopefully with HFRS closed for the summer, it will be a bit easier now.  I am sorry for the length of my article this 
week, but I wanted to make sure that the word is getting out about the “families of parishes” that the Archbishop announced on 
Pentecost.  I don’t want anyone to think something is going on covertly in the local Church of Detroit.  My prayerful gratitude for 
your prayers, meal preparations, etc. during this time!!God bless you all! 
 

+May the Holy Spirit continue to guard and watch over us every step of the journey.  May our Mother Mary, Blessed Solanus Casey, 
and our patron St. Andrew help us all on our journey through this time of challenge and uncertainty.  I look forward to seeing you 
in church! 
        -Msgr. Mike (with thoughts from  

FAITH Catholic Publishing) 



 

Worship 4 

Reminders as we return to Church 

Those 65 and older or with compromised health conditions or caring for the sick in any way are            
encouraged to remain at home. The dispensation from the Sunday obligation to attend Mass is granted 
to all the faithful through Sunday, September 6, 2020. As an act of justice to the whole community if 
you are not feeling well, have a fever, cough, etc. STAY HOME. 

1. Wear a face covering/mask All of the faithful are reminded that those 2 and over MUST have a face 
covering from the time that they leave their vehicle until they return to their vehicle, with the          
exception of when they receive communion. 

2. Follow Social distancing Please make sure that you maintain a six foot distance between yourself 
and others. Follow the directions of those who are seating you. Do not congregate before or after 
Mass. 

3. Distribution of Communion Receiving in the hands is highly recommended. Use of personal hand sanitizer     

    Holy Trinity 

The Holy Trinity is hailed by the Catechism of the Catholic Church as “the      

central mystery of the Christian faith”. Trying to explain or even understand it 

fully is impossible. However, today’s Scriptures place us squarely in the midst 

of the mystery. If we listen with our hearts we end up with a very personal por-

trait of God. Pope St. John Paul II retrieved the notion of the Holy Trinity as a 

Divine Family. The teaching on the Divine Family presents God as a family, Father to Son, and Son to Father, and the 

Holy Spirit as the Love between them. As in a marriage, the love between two spouses brings forth life in a child, so 

the Holy Trinity exists as this Love between the Father and Son. As three family members are equal in dignity, so the 

Persons of the Holy Trinity are equal in divinity and splendor. This idea may cause some discomfort for theologians, 

but the help it provides in explaining and applying the Holy Trinity outweighs the debate. As St. Patrick went with the 

three-leaf clover even with its, so the use of the Divine Family can serve a broader cause today. 

A special thank you to the various volunteers last 
weekend who helped at the Church. While I can’t 
possibly list everyone’s name, it was wonderful to 
have High School Teens, Confirmation students 
and their families, the ushers, Mass Coordinators,  
and lectors helping to restart us back in the 
Church for Mass. Thank you also to the         
maintenance staff for the hard work between 
Masses cleaning and sanitizing the building and 
to the staff both present at Mass and those who 
worked behind the scenes to prepare in advance 
to get the first weekend off the ground. Each of 
you played an important role and you are truly 
appreciated. 

For the next several weeks we are looking for           

volunteers to help with checking people in at each of 

the Masses and also to help fill in at Masses where we 

are short on ushers. If you would be willing to help or 

would like more information, please contact Nikki at 

the Parish Office. 



 

5 Christian Service 

May 30: Letter from Archbishop Vigneron 
Regarding the Death of George Floyd 

On May 29, Archbishop Vigneron wrote to the Black 
Catholic community to share his prayers for them and 

assure them of his solidarity in the wake of the death of 
George Floyd in Minneapolis, MN. 

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

Over the past two months, I have witnessed with sorrow 
the effect the current pandemic has had particularly on 
the black community here in the Archdiocese of Detroit. 
It has been painful to hear daily of how the virus is      
impacting pastors, parish staff, and friends and family of 
the faithful here, and of the ensuing fear and anxiety 
that has followed in its wake since. And now, compound-
ing this suffering is – as one of the faithful put it to me – 
that “deep, familiar, and soul-crushing ache” which the 
death of George Floyd has reawakened. I know that 
while physically distant, the events in Minneapolis have 
cut deep into existing wounds held close to your own 
hearts. 

With this in mind, I wanted to offer a brief but sincere    
re-assurance and expression of solidarity in our Catholic 
community. St. Paul preached: God has put this body 
together, so that “there may be no division in the body, 
but that the parts may have the same concern for one  

another. If one part suffers, all the parts suffer with it; if 
one part is honored, all the parts share its joy” (1 Cor. 
12:25-26). Admittedly, this solidarity has not always been 
perfect – as I shared two summers ago in my pastoral 
note on racism, we are living the wounds of many years 
of injustice in our local communities. But like all things in 
the Christian life, when we turn to Him, all can be made 
perfect in Christ. So, I want to acknowledge your suffer-
ing, to bring it into the light, so that we all together as a 
Catholic Church community can bring these wounds we 
share in Christ, to Christ for healing. 

I hope, too, that you will join me in praying for two addi-
tional petitions at this time. First and foremost is for a 
blessed repose for George Floyd, and for comfort for his 
grieving family and friends. Second is for peace, both in 
our communities and in our own hearts. 

Entrusting you to the intercession of Blessed Solanus Ca-
sey, I am 

Sincerely yours in Christ 

The Most Reverend Allen H. Vigneron 

Archbishop of Detroit 

 

 

“Our purpose, our mission, right now is to be pro-

life Catholics who do stand up and speak up for 

our African-American brothers and sisters, and 

for anyone else who faces discrimination, oppres-

sion or unjust violence. We need to be pro-life in 

the fullest sense of the term.” 

 

Reprinted with permission from Detroit Catholic an. The    

original article published on May 30, 2020  can be found at 

 https://detroitcatholic.com/voices/fr-charles-fox/standing-up

-for-our-african-american-brothers-and-sisters-the-pro-life-

thing-to-do.  

https://detroitcatholic.com/voices/fr-charles-fox/standing-up-for-our-african-american-brothers-and-sisters-the-pro-life-thing-to-do
https://detroitcatholic.com/voices/fr-charles-fox/standing-up-for-our-african-american-brothers-and-sisters-the-pro-life-thing-to-do
https://detroitcatholic.com/voices/fr-charles-fox/standing-up-for-our-african-american-brothers-and-sisters-the-pro-life-thing-to-do


 

Graduation 6 

Jacob Ayotte 

Lake Orion 

Dr. Nina Grubba 

Wayne State 

University 

Michele Kaiser 

Central Michigan       

University 

Gabriel Kuokawa 

College for 

Creative Studies  

Rosalia Midulla 

Eisenhower / UCMST 

Anna Miller 

University of 

Michigan 

Jacob Groen 

Oakland University 

Evan Catsburg 

Stoney Creek 

Haley Rottermond 

Stoney Creek 

Abigail Pankey 

Stoney Creek 

Madeline Davis 

University of 

Michigan 

NOT PICTURED 

Rachel Bologna  Notre Dame Prep 
Stephen Dzialo  Notre Dame Prep 
Itala Gemelli  Notre Dame Prep 
Emma Kowalczyk  Notre Dame Prep 
Amanda Krick  Notre Dame Prep 
Victoria Long  Notre Dame Prep 
Kathleen Mehall  Notre Dame Prep 
Carly Ness  Notre Dame Prep 
Ava Simony  Notre Dame Prep 
Megan Sollmer  Notre Dame Prep 
Nicholas Wagner  Notre Dame Prep 

Dr. Cameron Miller 

University of 

Michigan 

Sean Ryan 

Home School 



 

7 99 Experience 

Graduation Benediction Prayer 

 

May God's blessing follow you all as you find new journeys to travel.  

May you walk safely along the pathways of your dreams. 

May his gentle hand guide the decisions you will make and the passions that you follow. 

May your hearts and lives always reflect his love and truth, 

And may hope be a light within you that you carry into each new day.  

 



 

Faith Formation 8 
TRINITY SUNDAY 

Most of us enjoy a good mystery. When I was young I loved to read Nancy Drew.                                                

I’d climb up into the apple tree in my backyard and read for hours, letting Nancy untangle all 

the mysteries that came her way. I still like to guess who-done-it in the mysteries I read today. 

The Trinity is a great mystery in our church. The pre-fix “tri” gives us a clue that the number 

three is important, and the rest of the word points to unity. Every time we make the sign of the cross we are       

reminded of the three persons in one God. At Baptism, the celebrant uses the same words as water is poured.   

To help children understand the concept of the Trinity a little better, we use visuals of items that have three parts, 

such as an apple, an egg, or a shamrock.  We can also think about a group hug, which we are all in need of at this 

time in history. If you are able, get three family members together and embrace one another. Three persons, one 

unit.  (And pray that we can hug other family and friends soon.) 

The sign of the cross is a short but powerful prayer in our faith tradition. It affirms what we believe about God 

even though, in our humanness, we can’t quite fully understand. We can rest assured that God has all the answers 

even when we don’t, and we can be thankful that God has given us the faith to believe. In the name of the Father, 

and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit. Amen! 

Blessings,                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

Maureen Schreffler                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

Director of Faith Formation 

                                                                                                                                                                 

The Faith Formation Staff is keeping busy at a  distance during 

this time of safe distancing. We are creating plans for what         

Religious Education might look like this fall. We are also             

discussing First Eucharist and Confirmation. We will keep you 

updated. 



 

9 Youth Ministry 



 

Holy Family Regional School 10 



 

 

Have you… 

visited our website at 
www.standrewchurch.org 

 

signed up for  

our weekly email blast 
on our website 

 

connected with us on  
     facebook 
    

OR… downloaded our parish app 
at www.myparishapp.com  

June 8 
1 Kings 17:1-6 

Matthew 5:1-12 
 

June 9 
St Ephrem 

1 Kings 17:7-16 
Matthew 5:13-16 

 
June 10 

1 Kings 18:20-39 
Matthew 5:17-19 

 
June 11 

St Barnabas 
Acts 11:21b-26 

Matthew 5:20-26 
 

June 12 
1 Kings 19:9a, 11-16 

Matthew 5:27-32 
 

June 13 
St Anthony of Padua 

1 Kings 19:19-21 
Matthew 5:33-37 

 
June 14 

Corpus Christi 
Deuteronomy 8:2-3, 14b-16a 

Psalm 147 
1 Corinthians 10:16-17 

John 6:51-58 

Trinity Sunday 
 
Today’s Scripture readings appropriate-
ly relate to the Trinity. The passage 
from the Old Testament Book of Exodus 
expresses the mercy and kindness of 
God the Father. The evangelist St. Paul, 
in his Second Letter to the Corinthians, 
offers greetings for all believers 
through the grace of the Lord Jesus 
Christ, and the love of God, and the 
fellowship of the Holy Spirit. St. John 
proclaims in his Gospel, God so loved 
the world that He gave His only Son, so 
that everyone who believes in Him 
might not perish but might have eternal 
life. Through the mystery of our Lord’s 
mercy, grace, and love, He gives us His 
Son and the Holy Spirit. In a spirit of 
unleashing the Gospel, do we, as faith-
filled stewards, develop these gifts into 
a personal relationship with Jesus? 
Then in turn, do we share His Good 
News with those we encounter to open 
their hearts to His mercy, love, and 
peace? 

Readings for the  
Week of June 8 

Dr. William Ryniewicz, 95 
 

Died on 
May 29, 2020 

 
Buried on 

June 3, 2020 

David Mehall, Jr, 55 
 

Died on 
May 24, 2020 

 
Buried on 

June 1, 2020 
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Prayer Requests Mass Intentions for the Week of June 7 
 
SUNDAY  June 7, 2020 
  8:00 am  Aldo Terenzi   Wife, Tina 
  Deceased Members of the  Michele Bates 
       Thomas Fresard Family 
        

12:00 pm  Diana Davila   Carlos Villarreal 
  Joan Champine   Family 
 

  5:00 pm  For All Those Buried at Guardian Angel Cemetery During the Last 
  Month 
  
MONDAY  June 8, 2020 
  9:00 am  For the People of St Andrew 
   
TUESDAY  June 9, 2020 
  9:00 am  Catarina Basile   Family 
 
WEDNESDAY  June 10, 2020 
  9:00 am  JoAnn Kassman Bach  Joe Kassman 
   
THURSDAY  June 11, 2020 
  9:00am  For the People of St Andrew 
  
FRIDAY  June 12, 2020 
  9:00 am  For the People of St Andrew 
 
SATURDAY  June 13, 2020 
  5:00 pm   Anne Whedon   Family 
  Cecilia H. Trebnik  Family 
  Charles C Colombo  Charles Colombo 
  
SUNDAY  June 14, 2020 
  8:00 am  Addison Marvin 
     

12:00 pm  Diane Goethals   Patricia Cummins 
 

  5:00 pm  For All Those Pursuing Vocations to the Priesthood and Religious Life 

All men & women in the military  
& family members 

Amelia Roose 
Nicholas Gauthier 
Franz Estereicher 

Debra Aouate 
Laurie Hasselwander 

Tarik Dinha, Sr 
Msgr. Mike 

Doreen Valente 
Kenneth Beattie 
Donna Christie 
Patrick Beattie 
Louise Carlson 
Mark Kujawski 

Ken Kwiatkowski 
Sally Dupack 
Mary Grace 

Elias Agirokastritis 
Joanne Landry 
Karen Holland 

Mary Ellen O’Connor 
Cameron Kostiz 

Tina Denison 
David Dehn 
Diane Fayle 

Caterina Basile 
Norman Rosinski 

Rebecca Nowakowski 
Mary Abraham 

The unborn child of Antonio 
Walter Gieselman 

Paul Yezback 
Sharon Nowakowski 

Jordan Baker 
Jack Waters 

Gary J. Rogers 
Aaron Edward Kurmas 

Pat Fiorini 
Alexander Fabian 

Lucas Fabian 
William J.H. Smith 

Paul Maxwell 
Russ LaBruzzy 
Mary Pearsall 

Mary Ann Ranger 
Mike Helms 
Ryan Mele 
Mary Ziaja 

Janet McGarry 
Thomas Whitlow 

 12 Prayer Requests & Mass Intentions 

PANDEMIC PRAYER 
(from catholiccompany.com) 

 
O clement, O loving, O sweet Mother Mary, 

We, your children of every nation 
Turn to you in this pandemic. 

Our troubles are numerous; our fears are great. 
Grant that we might deposit them at your feet. 

Take refuge in your Immaculate Heart, 
And obtain peace, healing, rescue, 

And timely help in all our needs. 
You are our Mother. 

Pray for us to your Son. 
Amen. 

http://catholiccompany.com/

